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Principalõs Address 

Dear student,  

I am delighted to return as Principal of St Patrickõs. It is an honour to lead such an 

outstanding flagship College.  

In St Patrickõs, we have the highest expectations and aspirations for every student, 

ensuring that they are supported and challenged to achieve their very best. Our motto 

òEvery Child Mattersó is at the core of everything we do and our child centered staff 

share a strong sense of purpose, to ensure that every child can develop their unique 

talents and achieve their full potential.  

In St Patrickõs, our priority is to ensure that your child is in a safe and nurturing 

environment that enables and empowers them to grow. We achieve this through our 

outstanding Pastoral Care system, that supports, nurtures, and guides every student so 

that they learn and achieve.  We also provide high quality teaching and learning from 

teachers who go above and beyond to ensure the very best outcomes for all their 

students. We have a well -developed and adaptive curriculum designed to meet the needs 

of all learners.  

St Patrickõs is a College for all the family, a positive learning environment which will seek 

out and nurture individual talents. Together, we enable each child to rise to challenges 

successfully, be confident to take risks in learning and achieve the highest level of 

success.  Our school community is underpinned by our Catholic faith and values that 

inform every decision we make and guides us to ensure we have the very best provision in 

place for every student. We celebrate our studentsõ gifts and talents, not only in our high 

academic outcomes for learners, but a lso in Sports, Music and Drama. We have an 

outstanding reputation not only in South Derry but across Ireland.  

We believe that St Patrickõs is not just a College, it is a way of life, equipping students 

with the skills, knowledge, understanding and faith values, which prepares them for adult 

life and work.  I welcome you and your family to the College community. To achieve the 

best outcomes for our students, it is vital that we work in partnership with our parents, 

guardians, and Parish communities a nd we are grateful of the continued support we 

receive. A special thanks to our Chaplin, Father Paddy Doherty who generously gives of 

his time to support all members of our community.  

In St Patrickõs you can be assured that your child really does matter and that with great 

relationships built on respect and honesty we will òAchieve Excellence Togetheró 
 

Best wishes,  

Mrs K. Crilly  

Principal 
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Introduction  
 

 

All Year 12 pupils have now come to the end of their statutory schooling.  Some will decide 

to leave and seek employment or find a place on a Job Skills or Modern Apprenticeship 

programme.  Others may decide to follow a course at another institution.  The Vice Principal 

for Curriculum  or the Careers team who interview  the pupils will explain the options 

available. However, the vast majority will return to St. Patrickõs and take up Sixth Form 

studies.  

 

The College offers a very diverse choice of courses.  P upils should consider these options 

in the light of their interests, abilities and career aspirations.  Pupils who have coped well 

with GCSE should not be discouraged from attempting Sixth Form studies , provided they 

are well motivated.  The rewards for co ntinuing education are worth considering.  The 

average graduate from University is earning considerably more than other young people of 

the same age.  The Career prospects for graduates are much better than those for non -

graduates.  Pupils should also be aware that this level of study is more intensive, involves 

wide reading and a greater emphasis on independent study.   

 

Finally pupils are accepted into Sixth Form on the understanding that there is a 

commitment to completing their chosen course of study.  

 

 

 
  

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjVhofG9ZzMAhXIxRQKHavrB-8QjRwIBw&url=http://killinaschool.ie/secondary-school-curriculum/subject-choice-information-for-junior-and-senior-cycle&psig=AFQjCNE9CsQW2yM493NBqqsHURbWeUPmkw&ust=1461231431888321
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Sixth Form Entry Requirements  

2023 - 2024  

 

In order to study A Levels, pupils must gain a minimum of five GCSE passes at Grade A* -C in separate 

subjects, including English and Mathematics.  

 

It is expected that most pupils will study three A Levels. In some circumstances, targeted students may be 

encouraged to study four A Level subjects. If you wish to study a 4th A level or if your course requires a 

4th A level,  put the 4th a level in the pupil comment box and the reason you wish to study a 4th.  

 

Please note that the subjects offered may be subjec t to change. Some subjects may be withdrawn if 

student demand is low and the class is not viable.   Class size will also be important as some will have a 

maximum number due to health and safety reasons and access to equipment.   

 

All students in the Sixth Form will need to follow the Core Learning Programme consisting of General RE 

and Careers, in addition to the curriculum choices made.  

 

Optional Additional Learning may be chosen in September after enrolment.   

 

Please note that certain 3 rd  level courses have very specific entry requirements.  Choosing more than 

one of the courses below marked as Applied MAY limit your access, particularly the BTECs, to any of 

the Russell group Universities. E.g. Queenõs, Belfast, and other selective universities.  Therefore, 

check university entry requirements carefully.  

 

Sixth Form Entry Requirements:  

1.  Pathway 1: Average GCSE Score ð 7 or above  

Students will study 3 or 4 AS Levels of their choice.  

 

2.  Pathway 2: Average GCSE Score ð 5.5 to 7  

Students will stu dy one or two AS level of their choice and a combination of vocational 

qualifications from BTECs and Applied A Levels.  

 

3.  Pathway 3: Average GCSE Score ð Below 5.5  

Pupils will follow either one agreed A Level and two vocational or a totally vocational route .  

 

GCSE A*  A B C* C D E F G 

Points 9 8 7 6 5 4 3 2 1 

 

 

  

Use this table to 

calculate total points 



 6 

Example: 

Ben gained the following GCSE grades:  

Maths  B 7 

English Language B 7 

English Literature  A 8 

Religious Studies  A 8 

DA Science  BB 14 

Geography B 7 

Product Design  B 7 

Music  A 8 

Total points score   66 

Average score  66/9  7.3 = 7 

Ben would be able to follow Pathway 1  

 

Cara gained the following GCSE grades:  

Maths  B 7 

English Language C 5 

Religious Studies  C 5 

DA Science  CC 10 

ICT  B 7 

Childcare  C* 6 

Performing Arts   B 7 

Total points score   47 

Average score  47/8  5.8 = 6 

Cara would be following Pathway 2  

 

Paul gained the following GCSE grades:  

Maths  C* 6 

English Language C 5 

Religious Studies  C 5 

DA Science  CC 10 

ICT  C 5 

Childcare  C* 6 

Performing Arts   C 5 

Total points score   42 

Average score  42/8  5.2 = 5 

Paul would be following Pathway 3  
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Sixth Form Subject Entry Requirements 2023 - 2024  

Subject  Entry Requirement ð GCSE Grades 

Biology BB in tested DAS Biology units or B in Biology and B in Maths at Higher Tier 

and a B in English Language. 

Chemistry  AA in tested DAS Chemistry units or A in Chemistry and A in Maths at 

Higher Tier and a B in English Language.  

Physics AA in tested DAS Physics units or A in Physics and A in Maths at Higher 

Tier and a B in English Language. 

BTEC Science (Double Award)  C*C* in DAS and B in Maths in higher tier and a B in English Language.  

Business Studies  B in Business Studies or  

5 A* -C including B in English Language and C in Maths. 

Applied Business Studies  Open Entry or GCSE Business Studies.  

Digital Technology  B in ICT.  

BTEC ICT  C or equivalent in ICT level 2 subject.  

Systems Software Development     B in Further Mathemat ics and also opting to study A Level Mathematics at 

Post 16. 

English Literature  B in English Language and B in English Literature OR  

A in English Language for students who did not study Literature.  

Performing Arts  C in English Language   

Grade B in GCSE Drama or Music or equivalent qualification OR Grade 4 

Speech and Drama/ Musical Theatre/Musical Instrument/ Dance or 

equivalent  If no formal performing arts qualification, students  must have 

experience including a background in acting/singing/dancing which will be 

demonstrated through audition.   

Geography B in Geography and C in Maths and C in English Language 

History  B in History and B in English Language   

Irish  B in Irish and English Language  

Mathematics  A in Maths  with compulsory M4 & M8 Modules.  GCSE Further Maths 

preferred.  A diagnostic test will be taken in the first two weeks of 

term and a minimum of a Grade C must be achieved to continue on this 

AS course.  

Music B in Music and C in Maths  and C in English Language.  

Proficiency in at least one instrument to Grade 5 .  

Physical Education (PE) WJEC  B in English Language and C* in Maths.   

BTEC Sport (Double Award)  5 C grades at GCSE to include GCSE PE and English. A GCSE Science 

qualificati on is required at Double Award.   

Religious Studies (RS)  B in Religious Studies and Ba in English. 

Applied Health and Social Care  

(Single and Double Award)  

C in English Language. 

BTEC Construction and the Built 

Environment  

5 GCSEs at GCSE to include Maths and GCSE English at a minimum of Grade 

B. 

BTEC Engineering   5 GCSEs at GCSE to include Grade B Maths  in a higher tier paper and GCSE 

English at a minimum of Grade B.  

BTEC Travel and Tourism   5 C grades at GCSE and must continue to study GCSE Mathematics and 

GCSE English Language if a C Grade has not been achieved. 

Potential Magherafelt Rural Learning Partnership Courses (MRLP)  (Subject to availability in partnership)  

Art and Design (St Pius X)  5 GCSEs at GCSE to include Grade B Art and Design  

French (St Maryõs Grammar) B in French and English Language 

Spanish (Rainey Endowed) B in Spanish and C in English. 

Always check that the A levels you are choosing will get you into the University and the course you wish to 

study. Talk to the careers department if you have any questions.  
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Leadership in Sixth Form  

  

In St. Patrickõs College, all Sixth Form students are given an opportunity to take up positions 

of responsibility and each Sixth Former is viewed as a role model for our younger pupils. 

Pupils can apply to become prefects and it is from this application process that Head Boy and 

Head Girl are selected. Those pupils who are selected as prefects help by giving back to their 

school community.  
 

6th form in St. Patrickõs College has really been amazing. Despite the interruptions of COVID in years prior, 

there have been so many opportunities presented to us. There is something for everyone, whether youõre 

involved in sport, the choir or even the de bate team. It has been a difficult two years, with both sitting our 

first ever set of formal exams in Year 13, and with the tragic deaths of Mrs McGuckin and Mr McGregor. 

However, the support offered by the school has been exceptional - you can tell that e veryone is cared about. 

The quality of teaching is brilliant and, at all levels, everybody is encouraged to reach their full potential. I 

couldnõt talk about my time at St. Patrickõs without mentioning the teachers themselves; they truly are 

amazing. Our t eachers, especially our Head of Year, have always gone above and beyond for us and I cannot 

express just how much gratitude I have for them. Iõm very thankful for my time at St. Patrickõs and really 

would encourage anyone thinking of going to come!  Aoife O Donnell, Year 14  

 

 

During my time in sixth form, the staff at St Patrickõs have not only made school an enjoyable place to be; 

they have also shown how dedicated they are to making sure students have the skills, qualifications and above 

all life experien ce to excel in the future, Words cannot express my gratitude for how they give up their time ð 

often out of school hours ð to ensure students are supported and ready for the next stage of their lives.  In 

addition to this, the friendships I have created in sixth form ð both with people I have known for years and 

students who have studied GCSEs at other schools ð have allowed me to make memories that will last a 

lifetime.  With pandemic restrictions relaxed, and previous schemes like School Aid Romania back in  place, next 

yearõs sixth formers are almost guaranteed an enriching and enjoyable experience at St Patrickõs. I know I will 

remember the College very fondly, and I would wholeheartedly recommend Year 12 students to study their A -

levels here.  Aodhan Cassid y, Year 14  
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Sixth Form Enrichment  

 

Extra - Curricular Activities  

There are lots of extra -curricular activities that students can get involved in once they 

reach Sixth Form and pupils are encouraged to get involved to help develop a wider skill 

set. These extra ðcurricular activities include:  

Sporting Activities  Lourdes Pilgrimage trip  Music and drama 

School Aid Romania Peer mentoring  Various charity fundraising  

Choir Sports coaching  St Vincent de Paul  

Young Enterprise  Available work -experience  Various school trips  

 

 

Senior Sporting Excellence  

St. Patrickõs is very well renowned for the standard of extra-curricular provision for the 

student body across Music, Drama, Debating and more ð but we are particularly strong in 

sport. St. Patrickõs serves an area which is steeped in Irish sporting culture and the College 

draws tremendous support from the many local GAA clubs all of whom value the opportunity 

for development of their players which the College offers, across all four codes ð Gaelic 

Football, Camogie, Hurling and LGFA. St. Patrickõs teams compete at A Grade level in Gaelic 

Football, Hurling and Camogie ð the only school to do so.  

St. Patrickõs has achieved many successes at all age groups and across all four codes over 

many years and such sporting heritage and tradition has seen many St. Pat rickõs players 

don the Oak Leaf jersey and saffron of Antrim in all codes with tremendous success. Past 

pupils of St. Patrickõs have also risen to international prominence in the Australian Football 

League; Anton Tohill and Conor Glass were two of the most  recent past pupils to spend time 

in the professional ranks. Previous Derry GAA Derry and St. Patrickõs legends, Dermot 

McNicholl, Anthony Tohill and present Derry senior football captain, Christopher McKaigue 

all spent time in the professional ranks in Au stralia.  

Alongside those most widely recognised aspects of Sixth Form sporting life in St. Patrickõs, 

the College also makes provision for pupils from many other sports. For example, Athletics, 

Cross-Country, Equestrian, Swimming and Golf competitions are  all open to Sixth Form 

pupils who have the required background and expertise in these or indeed, other sports. A 

very strong Athletics club train and compete regularly at Provincial and National levels with 

recent placed  success for Year 9 girls at All -I reland level in 2021/22, while members of 

the Athletics Team also competed at the London Mini -Marathon in Autumn of the school 

year 2022/23.  

Whether it be the study of sport, performance in sport, recognition in sport, opportunities 

for personal developmen t or just belonging to a community where sport is valued as a means 

of developing the whole person, we feel St. Patrickõs has a lot to offer any pupil who chooses 

to join us for Sixth Form Study.  
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GRADE A Competitors in 3 GAA Codes  

Ulster Schoolsõ 

Grade A Football  

Ulster Schoolsõ 

Grade A Camogie  

Ulster Schoolsõ 

Grade A Hurling  

LGFA  

MacRory Cup ð 16 

times Champions 

Corn Uan Uladh ð 

17 times Champions 

Mageean Cup ð 13 

times Champions 

Senior U20  

Rannafast Cup U16 7-a-side Foresters Cup  U16 

Oisin McGrath 

Trophy  

Corn Eimear Leonard Cup U14 

Corn na n-Og U14 Camogie Gallagher Cup Year 8  

DõAlton Cup Year 8 Camogie MacNamee Cup  

Nannery Cup  Thompson Cup  

OõFarrell Cup    

This background has allowed St. Patrickõs to establish an enviable record of success across 

the age groups in Gaelic Football, Camogie and Hurling.  St. Patrickõs is the only school 

competing at A Grade in all three codes  with College achievements reflecting the 

reputation which the College enjoys at provincial and nationa l levels. St. Patrickõs has won 

Ulster Senior titles on over 40 occasions , the MacRory Cup resting in the College 16  

times  since first entering the competition fifty years ago; and the College has adorned 

these Ulster titles by progressing to win the Hogan Cup on five occasions , 2013 being the 

most recent. The College Senior Camogie Teams have emerged as Corn Uan Uladh 

Champions on 17 occasions , and contested three National finals. In 2021/22 the U16 7 -a-

side team brought the first All -Ireland Camogie title  to the College when they won national 

honours in the B grade. The Senior Hurlers have won 13 Mageean Cup titles and been 

All -Ireland OõKeefe Cup Champions in 2006 and 2012. Recent school years have seen 

the introduction of Ladies Gaelic Football and with continued investment by the College 

there are high expectations of this becoming another area of strength within the College. 

Already the College ladies have won at U 2O level, contested finals at the younger ages 

and secured an historic first with the win ning of a Senior All -Star Award in 2021/22; the 

future is certainly bright in LGFA, and, hopefully, in all the sporting codes for which St. 

Patrickõs is so well renowned. 
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ALL- IRELAND COMPETITION  
 

HOGAN CUP ð                       

All - Ireland A 

Football  

OõKEEFE/BUGGY CUP 

ð All - Ireland B 

Hurling  

All - Ireland 

SENIOR A 

CAMOGIE  
5 times Champions 

1989, 1990, 1995, 2003, 

2013 

2 times Champions 

2006, 2012  

3 Times Finalists  

 

Ulster Schoolsõ 

Football All -Star 

Awards  

Ulster Schoolsõ 

Camogie All -Star 

Awards  

Ulster Schoolsõ 

Hurling All -Star 

Awards  

Ulster Schoolsõ 

LGFA All -Star 

Awards  

St. Patrickõs is the top achieving school across the four codes. 

57 awards earned  50 awards earned  82 awards earned  1 award earned 
 

 

 

 
  

Caitlin Dunne -  World Champion Kick Boxer  
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Sixth Form Enrichment  
John Paul II Award  

 

 
The Pope John Paul II Award was created to commemorate the late Pope John Paul II who was so 

committed to young people and who had such belief and confidence in them.  

The Award is comm itted to helping young people enhance their spiritual, physical, emotional and social 

development through participation in school, parish and community activities. As well as the feeling of 

personal achievement that a participant will gain from taking part  in the Award, participation will help 

demonstrate the young personõs commitment to a task and goal. 

Awards ð Gold, Silver & Bronze  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

The Papal Cross Award  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I am currently completing the Pope John Paul Papal Cross award as previously in Year 13 I completed the 

Gold Award. While I was completing both awards I undertook many different, varied but all rewarding 

activities in my parish school and my community. The papal cross award is allowing me to further participate 

in my par ish and social volunteering that I enjoyed doing for my gold award. Some of these volunteering 

activities included; reading at mass, collecting money for Saint Vincent De Paul, cleaning the chapel, reading 

at carol services and at different services within  school. After completing the Gold Award and continuing 

with my Papal Cross Award I would encourage everyone to participate as it has given me the opportunity to 

give back to my parish, school and community groups.  

 

Ailish Mc Williams ð Year 14  
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Through co mpleting the Pope John Paul II award, I have had the opportunity to become more involved in 

both my parish and my school. From reading and collecting at Mass to mentoring younger students in the 

school, I found that the experience has been greatly rewardin g. Also, being able to collect money for 

charities such as Trocaire and St Vincent de Paul has been a very fulfilling experience. Since obtaining my 

gold award I have decided to complete the Papal Cross award to further my voluntary work and bring more 

to my community. I would encourage all students to partake in this award as it has given me many roles 

within school and allowed me to become more involved in school life.  

Caitriona Mc Atamney Year 14  

 

 
Pope John Paul Award Ceremony ð February 2023  
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Sixth Form Enrichment  
 

Young Enterprise (YE)  
 

This is a great opportunity to develop skills, experience the running of a real business as 

well as the chance of making some money. The Young Enterprise option allows you to make 

decisions on the design, marke ting and financing of a product or service. You will be part 

of a team who will work together to identify and solve real life business problems 

associated with setting up and operating a business for one school year. You will elect 

your peers to posts of r esponsibility within the company. Nicole Cassidy, the Sales 

Director of last yearõs YE company, describes her experience: 

 
Our tasks included devising a business plan, identifying a target audience and of course finding and 

marketing a saleable product. Wh en discussing what product to choose, we had a visit from a 

representative from OõNeillõs sports company who advised on their range and current trends. After much 

deliberation and market research, we decided to design a school jumper as we felt this was ve ry popular 

and would suit our target audience. However, the task of designing took a lot longer; with everyone having 

multiple designs, it took a long process of elimination to decide on our final three. After this we asked 

members of the junior school on their view as their opinions were the ones which mattered most with the 

younger students being a very enthusiastic audience. Once the final design was chosen, it was all stations go 

with everyone being split into different teams. We had our managing direct or, our IT team, a sales team, 

finance team, distribution team and marketing and advertising team. We found out that allocating roles to 

the right people was vital for the success of the company.  

Nicole Cassidy Year 14  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Mairead McIlvar, Managing D irector of SP Gear YE Company commenting on her year in YE said:       

 

Overall, this process was a fantastic experience for everyone involved. Among the skills we developed were 

team-work, resilience, problem solving and managing money. We also enjoyed it. Overall, I feel that we have 

all gained excellent employability skills through this process and I am delighted to have been a part of it.  

Mairead Mc Ilvar Year 14  
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Sixth Form Enrichment  
School Formal  

On the 23rd evening of September 2022, students arrived in 

style at the College in anticipation of the most grand and 

glamorous event of the school calendar.   
 

Following photographs and a friendly farewell from Stacy we 

boarded the buses to the Tullyglass Hotel.    
 

The scene had earlier been enhanced to perfection by Mrs C 

Scott, who took it upon herself to ensure we were truly 

immersed in the elegant aesthetic of our chosen theme: 

Hollywood. Her creativity and hard work were immensely 

appreciated.   
 

Students ð welcomed by a classic red carpet ð found their 

seats at the tables, which were themed around beloved and esteemed movies (and there 

was a table for Twilight too). Before dinner, the year group was hyped up by carefully 

selected music from famous movie soundtracks. Rocky õs ôEye of the Tigerõ and ôHolding 

Out for a Heroõ from Footloose were particularly effective. Two projectors displayed 

hilarious and mortifying images of the year group, which had accumulated on the Collegeõs 

social media over the years.   
 

After an agonis ing wait, we ð the Head Boy and Head Girl ð made our speeches, welcoming 

staff and students and showing our appreciation of the invaluable support of Mrs Scott 

and Mr McConnell during the planning process. The rest of the Student Leadership Team 

(Ailis, Ei mear, Cliodhna, Oisin, Daire and Mark) also rightfully got their names in the 

spotlight after putting in so much time and effort behind the scenes. The cherry on the 

cake, a finishing quote from Kung Fu Panda, led into the start of the Awards, which were 

masterfully presented by Marty Brown and Padhraic Farren.   
 

Each of the winners were eager to return to their seats and enjoy the spectacle 

unfolding from afar. However, it wouldnõt be that easy. In true showbiz fashion, Mr 

McConnell took on the role of the  paparazzi by immortalising the pride (or 

embarrassment) on their faces with the flashing lights of a camera. Niall Conway and 

Grace Lynch were chosen by Stacy among fierce competition for the coveted awards of 

Prom King and Queen.  After coordinating clas s photos and throwing shapes with Mr P 

OõCarroll, students were eventually directed to cut the cameras and say goodbye to their 

teachers. We then relocated to the covert, clandestine Scene Two, set at an undisclosed 

locationé  
 

On behalf of the Formal Comm ittee, we would like to thank our teachers, Mr M 

McConnell, Principal, Mrs K Crilly and the student body again for giving us the honour of 

organising such a special event. We hope everyone who attended had as much fun partying 

as we had planning.  
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Sixth F orm Enrichment  
Every Child Matters  
 

St Patrickõs College, supporting pupils with Special Educational Needs. 

 
My name is Cathal and I am a sixth form student at St Patrickõs College in Maghera. I have had a 

great experience at the College and I have receive d a lot of support from teachers and classroom 

assistants in the school. I did very well in my GCSEs, achieving 2 Aõs, 5 Bõs and a C*. This was 

down to the help of my classroom assistant, Sarah and my subject teachers. The staff of St 

Patrickõs College make every pupil feel welcome and supported.  

 

In sixth form the teachers were very flexible in allowing me to choose the subjects I wanted and 

even helped me when I had to change my subjects. The travel and tourism teachers, 

Mrs Duddy and Mrs Scullion were e xtremely helpful in getting me caught up and 

organised with all the resources, as I started the course a little later than other 

pupils. My Business studies and ICT teachers have also been supportive and helpful 

in making sure that I had all the resources,  and in keeping me on track with the 

deadlines.   

 

If I need anything, nothing is ever too much bother. Mrs 

Fegan has put in place access arrangements to ensure that 

I get enough support in all my exams. This is a great help 

to me and makes me feel at ease going in to all my tests.  

 

Everyone in my year gr oup has also been helpful and nice to me 

throughout my time in the school from first year until today. They all 

make me feel included and are very interested in my hobbies and 

sporting interests.  I am involved with Ulsterõs wheelchair hurling and 

have also recently got involved in wheelchair basketball in Cookstown Leisure Centre and I go 

every Sunday.  

Cathal McAtamney, Year 13  

 

I transferred to St Patrickõs College in September 2022 to complete my A 

Levels. I chose St Patrickõs as it gave me more options for A -Level and I 

wanted new experiences and wider opportunities.  Since starting I have 

settled in really well and I have made new friends. I am really enjoying my 

A Level subjects, Health and Social Care and IT. The teachers have been 

really supportive , for example, it helps when I am given advanced notice of 

the work I have to do and the due dates are set out well in advance.  The 

classroom assistant, Dearbhla, has been a great support.  She has helped 

me with work which I have had difficulty understan ding and the teachers 

are always available if I need them. I have also been able to avail of extra 

time in exams which will be of great help.   

 

I am really enjoying my time at St Patrickõs so far.  

Rian OõKane-  Year 13  
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Sixth Form Enrichment  
 

Work Experien ce 
For my work experience I attended a veterinary surgery. During my time here I was given a realistic insight 

into the life of a veterinary surgeon and developed many necessary skills for careers in this area. I 

observed many operations and procedures wor king in a team throughout and developed my communication 

skills through dealing with the clients and working with my colleagues. This work experience furthered my 

interest in this career as it inspired me and helped to build on essential skills and qualiti es. Completing work 

experience has strengthened my application to apply for university and has given me a unique insight into 

what happens daily in this role.  

Hannah OõDonnell Year 14 

 

Due to covid 19, most work experiences available have been online. In 2 021, I participated in Speakers for 

Schoolõs virtual work experience with Kainos. I completed a coding camp which lasted for 3 days. During this 

time, I learned many skills that strongly relate to what I want to study (software engineering) and it solidifi ed 

that I definitely wanted to study in the broad area of computer science. Some examples of what activities I 

participated in and what they taught me were as follows;  

¶ Create an invention with a group that could solve a specific problem and explain how it could do so. 

This taught us problem solving skills and how to effectively organise as a team to reach a single 

goal. 

¶ Hack into a mock website to change its properties. This taught us coding skills and how a website 

functions internally.  

¶  A òdesert islandó scenario that enabled us to see what items to prioritise if we were stuck on a 

stranded raft. This taught us organisational skills and how to communicate and think in stressful 

scenarios 

A question -and-answer panel with the mentors from Kainos was especial ly helpful to me personally as it 

helped assure me about university, which at the time really made me panic. Hearing from first -hand 

experience from professionals who have already studied the subject at university put me at ease and have 

motivated me to kn ow I can do well.  

Overall, work experience taught me invaluable skills for my (hopeful) future career and I highly recommend 

anyone interested in computing to participate in the 

Kainos coding camp or other similar work experiences. 

Work experience can help your decision mak ing for 

university and give you valuable experience in your 

chosen subject  

Caoimhin Darragh Year 14  

 

 

  

For my work experience I went to Annscliff 

Nursing home. At university I hope to study 

medicine so during my time at the nursing home, I 

furthered my understanding of the patienc e and 

empathy required in a career as a doctor. Through 

my work experience, I improved my communication 

skills as each member of the nursing home 

required specialised communication. This 

experience helped me to develop the skills and 

qualities and that I w ill need to use in my future 

career as well as giving me an opportunity to help 

the people that I met.  

 

Ailis McWilliams Year 14  
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Sixth Form Enrichment  
 

School Aid Romania  

 
To be one of the few lucky applicants chosen for School Aid Romania is something for 

which my peers and I will be forever grateful. The experience was second to none.  

November 2022 started the Romania journey for the 20 of us, alongside Mr Clifford and 

Mrs  Devlin. As the first year group to return to Romania since January 2020, it was down 

to us to maintain the standards of previous years. With January fast approaching, the 

fundraising and preparation commenced. A great sense of excitement and anticipation 

surrounded the group, it was all we could think about.  On the evening of January 20 th  

2023 we went our travels, accompanied by Eva Clifford, Imelda McKeagney and Claire 

McAllister. The plans to get a rest on the way down to Dublin were well out the window  at 

this stage, especially as we arrived at Methodist College to pick up another 20 students 

to embark on the journey with.  

18 hours of travelling later, we arrived at Poiana, Brasov. Nothing could have prepared us 

for the amazing week to come, full of me aningful interactions and tough but life -changing 

encounters. We caught up on as much sleep as possible (which was not much) and Sunday 

brought our first task, namely a visit to an elderly peopleõs home. The air was tense to 

begin with but it took one stru m of a guitar to diffuse any differences between us, our 

peers and the Romanian residents. We had a blast.  

After this, the week took off. We began to see how truly lucky we were. Perspective 

altering tasks such as visiting mental hospitals, disabled child ren and adults in their 

schools and homes really opened our eyes. Many friends were made along the way, and 

this benefitted all of us massively.  

Personally, the Gypsy village made the most impact. Realising that this level of poverty 

and deprivation is on ly a 3 -hour plane journey away from us did not seem real. My heart 

was broken leaving my little friend and her family. Whilst the words spoken between us 

were barely understood, the joy of playing with a balloon or two seemed to extinguish the 

language barrier.  

One thing that we, collectively as a group, came to understand was that these less 

fortunate people wanted nothing from us but our time. Establishing connections and 

sharing a laugh meant much more than passing a jumper or pair of gloves over; we re alised 

that even in our differences, we are much the same.  

Mr Clifford and Mrs Devlin really cannot be thanked enough for their tremendous 

planning and bravery, especially with taking our squad out! They are true role models for 

all of us and their hard w ork truly reflected on us. We could not have done it without 

them.  

A special word of appreciation to everyone who donated towards the £20,000+ 

fundraised. It all went and is going to people in desperate need.    

I am certain I speak for us all when I say, weõd get on that flight to Romania tomorrow 

morning and do it all again!  

Rhiannon Comer, Year 13  
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Ski Trip  
 

 
 

We are delighted to be in a position where we can once again offer pupils the opportunity 

to go skiing as part of our extra -curricular program. The ever -popular trip is at the early 

stages of planning for February 2024 and with close to 100 students it pro mises to be a 

trip to remember. This trip provides our pupils with opportunities to build new 

friendships, develop resilience in their character and build self -esteem; but also, to have 

lots of fun in the process. Our studentsõ previous trip to Pinzola, Italy is a treasured 

memory for those who travelled, with many committing themselves to getting back on the 

slopes at some point.  

 

Eimear Doherty who travelled with us, had this to say after our Pinzollo trip.  

 
Skiing was never boring. You always had breath -taking views, new slopes to master, new 

challenges to overcome, but mostly it was the laughs we all had together.  When the last day 

on the slopes came, the week gone way too fast, we had mastered many slopes, enjoyed lunch 

in the café at the very summit of the mountain and a few lucky ones of us even got to ski off 

road (I can say it was absolutely amazing).  When the final evening came around, we never 

wanted to leave this mountain, we had such an amazing time skiing that we wanted to keep 

going up the s ki lift to ski down the routes on repeat.  

Eimear Doherty  

 

 
 

 

 

  


